



ENGINEERING DEPARTMENT

Michael G. Lewis Director of Public Works / City Engineer 414/302-8360 414/302-8366 (Fax)

> City Hall 7525 West Greenfield Avenue West Allis, Wisconsin 53214

> > www.westalliswi.gov mlewis@westalliswi.gov

February 18, 2014

Mayor Dan Devine and Members of the Common Council 7525 West Greenfield Avenue West Allis, WI 53214

Honorable Mayor and Council Members:

As you are aware, WisDOT is planning to use several of the City's streets as detour routes during the reconstruction of the Zoo Interchange over the next 4 years. I have attached several maps for your review that show the proposed routes as well as the location of the 24 traffic signals which are being upgraded to accommodate the anticipated detour traffic.

There is also a Public Information Meeting planned for February 19 from 4 to 6 pm at City Hall to discuss the use of Greenfield Avenue as a detour route which will include the prohibition of parking in the westbound direction. The meeting notice is attached.

There will be a second Public Information Meeting on February 25 from 4 to 6 pm at City Hall to discuss the improvements planned at the intersection of Lincoln Ave. and National Ave. which includes the closure of the median opening at 96th Street.

If you have any questions, feel free to call me at 414-302-8374.

Sincerely,

Peter C. Daniels, P.E. Principal Engineer